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Dear Parents,

At the start of Monday assembly I asked the children and staff the following question. 

If you only had one match and you entered a COLD and DARK room, there was an oil lamp, oil heater and a candle what would you light 

first?

The range of response was extremely interesting and I will not be naming and shaming those who got it completely wrong. (answer is on the 

bottom of the week ahead page if you havenôt already worked it out) What it did do was get the grey matter sparking again after half term and 

I followed up by asking the children to tell me something they had learnt to teach somebody over half term. A great couple of questions for 

when they come home from school as opposed to the ñhow was your day?ò 

The Library has been buzzing with our exciting Book Fair this week and my thanks to Mrs Quinn for all her organisation to make this event 

such a success. Prospective parents always comment on what a wonderful space our library is and how lucky our pupils are to have this 

resource in the centre of the school.

Mr John Evans (HM Elect) was centre of attention on Tuesday this week when he spent the whole day at Royal Russell with staff, parents and 

pupils. John and I are working closely together to ensure the smoothest handover in the coming months and he will be back again at school 

next week with another chance for parents to meet him at Parent Consultations on Wednesday. 

Another extremely busy week for sport with the U11 boys reaching the final of the IAPS Hockey Regional Plate Competition on Tuesday, to 

be swiftly followed by the girls going one better and winning the IAPS Netball Regional Plate Competition on Thursday. 

Friday assembly saw an FA Cup style draw take place for the coveted óBall Boyô posts at the ISFA National Final on Monday evening. 

Congratulations to Harvey, Joshua, Zayd and Zach who were pulled out of the bag by guest presenter Mr J. Prior.  After this we were 

wonderfully entertained by Brendon as he serenaded the audience with his piano playing. Lower Juniors were also treated to some 

wonderful musical entertainment this afternoon by Emily (Y2 singing) and Eloise (Y2 piano). Well done to all our young performers.

Good luck to Mrs Lloyd and the trampolinists who are travelling to Cannock this weekend for the National Schoolsô finals and to those 

playing in the U7 Football Tournament at The Hawthorns.

Finally from me, a plea to all drivers on siteé learn how to pair your phone to your car and stop using your mobile while youare driving.

Have a great weekend.

Mr James C Thompson

Junior School Headmaster



LOOKING AHEAD

Week Commencing 4th March 2019

Monday 4 March
All Day Cross-Curricular Week (RB) 
7:00pm - 9:00pm ISFA U18 Football Final v Millfield at MK Dons Stadium.  

Spectator Coach departs 3pm & returns 11.30pm 

Tuesday 5 March
1:00pm - 3:30pm Netball: U11AB Croydon Schools @ Royal Russell (H) (LL) 
1:45pm - 5:30pm Boys' Hockey: U9A Parkside Tournament (A) (ML) 

Wednesday 6 March
3:45pm - 3:45pm Football: U8ABC vs St Christopher's (H) (ML) 
5:00pm - 8:00pm Parent Teacher Consultations (SP) 

Thursday 7 March
10:00am - 2:00pm Netball: U11 IAPS Reserve Date (A) (LL)  
3:15pm - 5:30pm Boys' Hockey: U10AB vs Bickley Park (A) (ML 

Friday 8 March
9:30am - 2:00pm Boys' Hockey: U11A In2Hockey Tournament (A) (ML) 
1:30pm - 3:30pm Netball: U8/U9 Royal Russell Tournament (H) (LL) 

Saturday 9 March
9:30am - 12:30pm Netball: U10A St Teresa's Tournament @ St Teresa's (A) (KH) 
11:00am - 1:00pm Mixed U10/11Cross Country: Surrey Schools @ Reigate Priory (LL) 

MATCH



By Kayan and William 

Year 6

Mad Science is about testing things. We 

make stuff explode and heat things up using 

a heat gun as well as other things we enjoy. 

Also we have been making and testing our 
own paper planes Ṁ because we have 

been learning about air. 

Mad Science is running next term too ðyou 

can come and join us! 





Nursery enjoyed the sudden change in weather as they explored Forest School in hail and heavy rain! 
They had a fantastic time digging and mixing mud. We then hid under the shelter and listened to the rain!


